Notes of Meeting of HVV Organising Group 

held at Haslemere Hall on  February 5th 2013.
Present:  :  Matthew Bowcock , Cyndy Lancaster, David Simmons, Doug Chandler, John Moxon, Ken Griffiths, Victoria Leake, Maria Mateo, Nikki Barton, Peter Isherwood, Lesley Banfield, James Mackie, Colston Sanger, Robert Serman, Stewart Brown (Chairman), David O’Brien, Richard Oldham
Apologies:  Fiona Carter, Marion Meecham, Melanie Odell, Martin Hughes, Ann Finlayson, Jane Chandler
Notes of Previous Meeting: 
The notes of the meeting held on January 8th 2012 were agreed as an accurate record of decisions taken and actions agreed at that meeting.

Matters Arising:         

Robert Serman gave a brief verbal update and will circulate a note of his findings regarding community assets in due course.
Ann Finlayson and Matthew Bowcock are still due to update the project diagram in time to use when awareness campaign starts.
Meeting Notes: 
1. Comments by Mary-Ann Nossent of CSP.

Mary-Ann introduced herself and explained the role that CSP would play  in advising the OG. Based on the briefing she had received earlier in the eveninf she felt that we had made good progress but she urged us to:
· avoid trying to make the plan too all embracing

· establish and focus on the key local issue(s) that will mobilise the community

· having established the key areas of focus for the plan flush out “problems”,  such as  proposals that will meet vigorous pockets of opposition, as early on in the consultation as possible so that, by the time the plan is reaching completion, we are reasonably certain that it will be backed by the majority at the referendum

·  establish an accurate picture of the demographic make up of the community and identify areas of deprivation etc, before starting the consultation process so that all sections can be appropriately targeted.
Mary-Ann then passed out copies of various pro-forma questionnaires etc. which will assist in designing the forms we will need.

2. Memorandum & Articles for Haslemere Vision
The draft Memorandum and Articles of association that SMB had circulated by email on January 28th was discussed together with a number of changes that had been proposed by Stephen Mulliner and Robert Serman. It was agreed that these changes should be adopted except that in Article 22 it was decided not to allow proxy voting at general meetings and in Article 28(b) it was decided that the requirement for an Elective Resolution should be replaced by a requirement for a Special Resolution. The Governance Group were then authorised to proceed with incorporating Haslemere Vision and, in the process make any changes to the layout and wording of the Memorandum and Articles necessary to comply with the on-line process providing that they did not significantly alter the effect of the document. 
3. Election of Officers

Three nominations had been received before the meeting:Stewart Brown – Chairman; Matthew Bowcock- Vice Chairman; Richard Oldham- Treasurer and Secretary. Lesley Banfield confirmed to the meeting that she would agree to her name also being added to the list and Matthew Bowcock suggested that, whilst he would be happy to serves as director, he would propose Lesley for the position of Vice Chairman. This was voted on and the following were unanimously elected:

Stewart Brown – Chairman

Lesley Banfield –Vice Chairman

Richard Oldham – Treasurer and Secretary

Matthew Bowcock – Director

It was agreed that we should seek to fill the two remaining director posirions after the launch.

4. Update on Name and “Branding”
Matthew Bowcock reported on behalf of the task group formed at the last meeting to consider the name and branding. He adviseds that after much deliberation the group were recommending that we revert to the Name Haslemere Vision as it was felt that Haslemere and Villages Vision was just too cumbersome. The group did, however, recognise the legitimate concerns of the surrounding villages that they be appropriately recognised and the tasK group recommended that this be accomplished in the accompanying strap line. Several possible strap lines were considered and, after discussion, it was agreed, with one abstention, that the name of the forum should be Haslemere Vision which should be accompanied by the strap line “Realising a vision for our town and villages”
5.  Launch Programme
Victoria Leake explained the proposed programme of activities and events leading up to Launch Day on April27th. After discussion it was agreed that the launch day programme was still a little too ambitious and it was concluded that the catering should be limited to tea, coffee and biscuits. (After the meeting it was also decided to drop the idea of a model railway.) 
It was agreed that the private view be held on the evening of Friday the 26th April, the  The main hall would be available from 12.00 noon on Friday to enable setting up the various displays.  On Saturday, the hall will be available as early as we want it, in preparation for the Launch starting at 11.00 and ending at 17.00.
It was concluded that it was not practical to have more than one category and those present undertook to fund the first prize to the tune of £20 each which should be sufficient to purchase an iPad Mini. Roberts Serman undertook to approach Reed Photography for a camera as second prize.  James Mackie agreed to approach Georgian Hotel for a spa voucher.

It was noted that there was a huge amount of work now needed to complete the launch programme and Victoria passed out forms dividing the tasks and recommending they be shared as follows:
Community Engagement:  Leader - Robert Serman, Volunteers - John Moxon and Maria Mateo

Branding, Website & Press:**  Leader – Lesley Banfield, Volunteers – Matthew Bowcock, Stewart Brown, Victoria Leake, Doug Chandler 

Pop up Shop & Display Material for Shops & Launch Day:  Leader:  Ken, Volunteers – Nikki Barton, David Simmons, Doug Chandler, David O’Brien

Technical Team:  Leader:  David Simmons; Volunteers - David O'Brein


Launch Day:  Leader:  Victoria Leake; Volunteers, Richard Oldham, Ann Finnlayson, Stewart Brown 
It was noted that, ideally, the whole Organising Group should plan to be available on the afternoon of the 26th to set up the exhibits and on the evening of the 26th and during the day of the 27th.to act as hosts, answer questions, collect data etc.

**Note:  Since the meeting Doug Chandler has taken the lead on the Website, Stewart Brown has led on Branding and Nikki Barton has agreed to act as Press Officer.

Date of Next Meeting: 8:00pm on February 26th 2013 at Haslemere Hall.
